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Next month, this space could be blank. 

 
Nordahl Grieg Lodge needs someone to step forward  

and serve as President for 2016. 
 

Kjære Venner (Dear Friends),   

Well, here I am again! I was hopeful that a new 
President or Co-Presidents would be greeting you and 
wishing each of you a Godt Nytt År.  

But, it is not to be at this time. The Nominating 
Committee is still working hard to seek a candidate or 
two to fill this important leadership role. Without this 
important person, our Lodge will flounder.  

In the meantime, I feel obligated to provide temporary 
leadership and guidance to the Lodge, even if it is with 
some personal and physical difficulty. We have great 

people in our Lodge, and a hard-working cadre of 
officers, who want to preserve the many positive 
aspects of Nordahl Grieg. But, this cannot be done 
without dedicated leadership. So, help us out by 
carefully considering if you could fill this role and/or 
identifying or seeking out members who might serve 
willingly and capably. 

We have a great Lodge! Being President entails work, 
but it also provides the opportunity for wonderful and 
meaningful relationships. I have been pleased to be 
your President for the past three years and value the 
time we have spent together. But, it is time for new 
leadership. Can we count on YOU? 

Fraternally,  
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It is a busy month ahead and we are  
looking forward to seeing you on…. 

·  Sunday, January 10 at 2 PM for  
the 2016 Installation of Officers,  
followed by… 
�  Smørbrød,  
�  Music by the Spelemannslag, and 
�  Dancing with the Leikarring. 

·  Friday, January 22 at 7:30 PM for the 
Business Meeting, agenda topics include… 
�  2016 Lodge budget  
�  2016 Lodge schedule of meetings and events  

·  Saturday, January 30 at 7:00 PM for an 
evening of Scandinavian songs and stories for 
the whole family with Jack Pearson from 
Minneapolis. See additional info on page 5. 

Next month… join us on… 
·  Saturday, February 20 at 6:00 PM for 

Nordahl Grieg Lodge’s 70th Anniversary 
Dinner. See additional info on pages 4 and 5.  
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Tusen Takk for another successful bazaar! 

The Solveig Club is grateful for all the volunteers 
who helped  with set-up, sales, and clean-up at our 
Lutefisk Dinner Bazaar.  These wonderful people 

are Vicki Everly , Sharon Bratton, Anna Likens, 
Erline Mello , Meg Laycock, Marcia Hulberg , 

Shirley Shoup, Sharee Frost, Julie Lang, Harriet 
Candelaria, Nora Frost, Shirley Shoup, and Duane Adams.  

We also extend a big thank you to the generous people who donated items 
for our raffle drawing: Shari Sullivan, Bonnie Hardy, Kari Warner , Dave 
Melius, Claire Smyth, and Ginny Hansen.  

If we accidently missed anyone, we apologize. Your help is truly 
appreciated. 

Finally, a very special THANK YOU  to Vicki Everly  and Sharon Bratton 
for their extraordinary dedication and countless hours of hard work in the 
planning and execution of the Lutefisk Dinner Bazaar and the Anniversary 
Dinner Boutique. In 2015, funds raised were used to provide Camp Trollfjell 
camperships and college scholarships for our youth, and to provide cash 
donations to the Nordahl Grieg Capital Improvement Fund and Camp Norge. 
These two women are central to Solveig Club’s success. Mange tusen takk! 

Now on to the New Year! I will try my best to fill the shoes 
of our most delightful outgoing president Elderid Everly . 
who served a long and dedicated term of committed 
leadership. Our next meeting will be a potluck luncheon on 
Wednesday, January 20 at 11:30 AM in the Solveig Room. 
We’re always happy to have new members, so please join us. 

Ha det bra,  
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Due to computer challenges… this month’s article will be short and sweet.  

Last month we had no new members and only a couple of delinquent 
members, and it is too early to receive the December report from 
Minneapolis. I happen to know that Fred Hymans, our Financial Benefits 
Counselor, signed up seven new members at our Lutefisk Dinner. He 
deserves a well-deserved “atta-boy” for that achievement. I will list the  
names of our new members in next month’s Tidende.  

I did receive a message from Mary Lou Dumbas, a life member from Lincoln, Washington. She asked me not to 
mail her the Tidende anymore as she is moving to Norway to live with her daughter and son-in-law.  

I will write a more extensive report next month.  

Fraternally,  
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408-248-5046    karia107@earthlink.net 
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2  Denise O’Connor  
3  Mary True  
4  Ruth Tebo  
4  Clinton Lindseth  
5  Ron Smestad  
5  Joyce Cosce  
6  William White  
7  Kalia Iglesia  
8  Ron Lee  
8  Christine Roed  
8  Craig Slama  
9  Harriet Candelaria  
10 Morgan Frost 
19  JoAnn Bjerkhoel  
20  Regina Jensen  
20  Marjorie Habenicht  
22  Tania Weiber  
24  Laddie Hughes  
25  Donald Ansok  
25  Kermit Lund  
25  Bonnie Brekke  
26  Sharon Felkey  
27  David McIntyre  
30  Lane Tronson  
31  Michele Eliason  

Heritage Member 
5  Kaitlynne Bjerkhoel  
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GOOD NEWS 

Congratulations to Russ Behel! He has been recognized by 
the District 6 Board of Directors for his many years of 
service to Camp Trollfjell as Director. He was presented a 
plaque at the Lutefisk Dinner by our Zone Director, Carol 
Campbell, which Russ richly deserved. 

A little Viking has arrived! Jessica Hansen Siler and her 
husband welcomed Austin on December 18. He weighed 7 
pounds, 1 ounce and joins his big brother, TJ, who is 
going on 3 years. Grandma Elizebeth Hansen has been up 
in Oregon helping out and Great-Grandma Ginny Hansen 
will be heading that way for a visit over the New Year. 

HEALTH NEWS 

We have recently learned that Hans Skogheim, one of our 
favorite people, has moved into an assisted living facility 
in Florida. His wife, Rakel, is residing in a Memory 
Support Unit close by. We have missed them since they 
moved to Florida to be near their daughter. We send them 
our love and best wishes! 

We hope all of you will  
have a healthy 2016! 

Fraternally,  
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Please join fellow lodge 
members, family, and 
friends as we begin our 
Lodge activities for 2016. 
A special ceremony will be held in honor of our 
2016 officers on Sunday, January 10 at 2 PM at 
Nordahl Hall. We will be joined by Irene Jordahl, 
District 6 Public Relations Officer, who will serve 
as Installing Officer. Entertainment will be 
provided by the Nordahl Grieg Spelemannslag og 
Leikarring. 

A light lunch of open-faced sandwiches, cake, 
coffee, and punch will be served immediately 
following the ceremony. All incoming and outgoing 
officers are asked to bring a platter of open-faced 
sandwiches to share. 

All are welcome to attend. Please wear 
your bunad or Norwegian sweater! 
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President – Position Vacant  
Vice President – Karen Aaker  
Co-Secretaries – Vicki Everly  and Duane Adams 
Treasurer – Mike Block  
Financial Secretary – Kari Warner   
Counselor – Shirley Shoup  
Social Director – Kristen Hunsbedt  
Assistant Social Director – Duane Adams  
Cultural Director – Elaine Edwards  
Assistant Cultural Director – Bruce Fihe  
Tidende Co-Editors – Vicki Everly , Sharee Frost, 

and Bruce Fihe  
Musician – Marv Bertelson  
Marshalls – Mark Hunsbedt and Paul Nore  
Greeters – Virginia Hansen and Lisa Vane  
1st Year Trustee – Elderid Everly   
2nd Year Trustee – Barbara Shoup  
3rd Year Trustee – Meg Laycock  
Librarian – Kathy Whitesel  
Webmaster – Bruce Fihe  
Historian – Judy Purrington   
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5 Years (joined in 2010) 
Lars-Erik Haug  
Sue Ellen Laurie 
Beverly Smestad 
 

10 Years (joined in 2005) 
Sila Maureen Capp 
Erline Mello 
 

15 Years (joined in 2000) 
Marilyn Nelson 
Duane Overby  
Barbara Shoup 
Linda Smestad 
Ron Smestad 
 
 

20 Years (joined in 1995) 
Cathy Felkey 
Sharon Felkey 
 

25 Years (joined in 1990) 
Leslie Jones 
Orland Larson 
Anna Likens  
Kermit Lund 
Ken Peterson 
 

Golden Members 
Cecelia Meyer 
Leo Meyer 
 

30 Years (joined in 1985) 
Janie Kelly  
William Likens 
Cecelia Meyer 
Leo Meyer 
 

35 Years (joined in 1980) 
Sheryl Hawes 
Norman Johnson 
Joan Kyle 
Craig Slama 
 

40 Years (joined in 1975) 
Gary Ansok 
Timothy Evjenth 
Tor Hanssen  
Marion Harris  
Laddie Hughes 
 

45 Years (joined in 1970) 
Kathleen Slama 
Homer Stennes 
June Stennes 
 

50 Years (joined in 1965) 
Olaug Hanson 
Kari Warner 
�
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We had another great 
year, thanks to the 
hard work and dedication of so many. Whether or not 
you’re mentioned by name, know that your 
contributions are greatly appreciated. We couldn’t do it 
without each and every one of you! It takes teamwork 
to make an event like this successful, and everyone 
pulled together to get the job done.  

As usual, Kari Warner  handled publicity, reservations 
and ticket sales with warmth and personal attention 
that makes our members and guests feel appreciated 
and cared for. After many years, she says it’s time to 
retire from this responsibility but we hope she’ll still 
be involved, providing advice and guidance as needed. 
We owe Kari a great debt of gratitude for everything 
she’s done over the years. Thanks to Barbara Shoup 
for stepping up to the task and working with Kari this 
year. We know she’ll be ready to make the transition 
next year. 

Harry and JoAnn Bjerkhoel  are instrumental in so 
many ways. They provide planning and guidance, 
security and entertainment. They make sure we get the 
lutefisk we need and that it arrives on time. They’re 
always there, working hard, at every stage from set-up 
to clean-up. Harry and Leland Bjerkhoel  provide the 
entertainment on Saturday night that keeps many of 
our members and guests coming back and provides the 
opportunity for all of us to celebrate. What would we 
ever do without you? Harry and JoAnn had a special 
treat when 50 relatives, most unannounced, showed up 
for Saturday dinner and festivities.  

Once again, the Committee Chairs handled production 
with the usual challenges. Janie Kelly handled 
meatballs and set a record for production with her 
dedicated crew. Vicki Everly and Sharon Bratton 
handled lefse production, while assisting with care for 
their mother after her recent stroke. We missed seeing 
Elderid Everly  at her usual station during lefse prep 
and at the raffle but were delighted to see her for 
dinner on Saturday, along with 30 family members 
spanning five generations. Once again, Sheryl Hawes 
and Leslie Jones handled cookies, attending to myriad 
details. Despite a slow start and some problems with 
recipes, they set a record for cookie production. 

The Solveig Club handled table settings, 
the bazaar, and raffle. All were a great 
success, with the bazaar setting an all-
time record in sales. Thank you shoppers! 

Harry Bjerkhoel  and the cook crew were 
fantastic in every regard. As was Victoria 
Slama and the kitchen crew. They kept 

things humming both nights, through thick and thin. 
And where would we be without Kate and Don 
Slama? They kept the dining hall running smoothly, 
despite some challenges.  

Not enough can be said about Dave Melius who, once 
again, did a great job with the bar. His planning and 
organization are key, in addition to hard work and a 
friendly smile. Fred Hymans was a big help with his 
congenial nature and menu of specialty drinks, all the 
while recruiting several new members for our Lodge. 

Kathy Whitesel handled decorations as she has for the 
past few years, and they were great. She’s so creative 
with her theme of “Northern Lights,” even decorating 
the Italian cypress at the front of the building. The 
Lodge purchased an artificial tree this year which 
looks great and will save money because it can be used 
year after year; that’s in addition to avoiding the mess 
that comes from the typical tree. Kathy also handled 
trash recycling with her usual good-natured, positive 
attitude. It’s a critical job that not many would be 
willing to tackle.  

Special thanks to Becky Bennett for putting up 
curtains in the kitchen. The kitchen gets really hot on 
sunny days and the curtains will make it much more 
comfortable.  

Special thanks also to Harry Bjerkhoel , who used his 
craftsmanship and carpentry skills to make trivets as 
door prizes for the lutefisk ticket drawing which is 
held at each seating. We know they were popular with 
the lucky recipients.  

And, we can’t thank Shirley Shoup enough for 
cheerfully washing the laundry after lutefisk each year. 
It’s a big job that includes not only towels and aprons 
but all the mesh bags used to cook potatoes and 
lutefisk. Thanks so much Shirley!  

There are so many others, from those who helped with 
set-up and clean-up, served cookies and bread, 
provided wine service, staffed the coat room, and 
handled parking. There’s purchasing and accounting 
and so many other tasks. Mange tusen takk til alle!! 
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Each year, we try to thank everyone who made this year’s Lutefisk Dinner another great event. It 
truly takes a team effort to get everything to run smoothly from the planning and staging… to 
taking down the cook tent… the clean-up… and packing everything away for the next year. 
Hjertelig Takk – heartfelt thanks – to all who contributed time and talent to the 2015 Lutefisk 
Dinner! We have tried our best to include everyone and sincerely apologize if we missed anyone. 
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C    nnecti     ns  …ways to connect with your Norwegian heritage 

��� !"�����	� ! 	$��� � !���!�� � !�,�&� � !����� �

·  Saturday, January 23 – Annual Crab Feed at Snorre Lodge in Hayward. Tickets are very limited! For 
event details and ticket information, contact Jeannie Thomson at 510-656-3549 or jeannie352@aol.com.  

��� �,� � ����"��*"��� � !!%"�� �airs at 8:30 AM on KQED on three Saturdays in January:  
·  January 2 episode visits Nes in Eastern Norway, the grain belt of the country. 
·  January 23 episode visits the mountain of Hallingskarvet and the valley of Hemsedal, where lambs roam 

the hilly landscape for months during summer. 
·  January 30 episode visits the smokehouses of Western Norway.   

��� �*���� � �"�� .�� / ���� � &�	� � �"	�� � ! 0�1 including In The Hall of The Mountain King will be performed by 
the Santa Cruz Symphony on January 23 and 24, 2016. To purchase tickets visit: www.santacruzsymphony.org.  

��� !�����"��� � ����  – March 5 
from 9 AM to 4:30 PM. Sponsored 
by the Scandinavian Cultural Center 
of Santa Cruz.  More details will be 
in next month's Tidende.�

�� 2 ����� � ��/� 3415  – April 4 
thru 7 – at Camp Norge, and taught 
by Sue Sutherland of Bunad 
Butikken. Registration for Sons of 
Norway members is $300 plus 
lodging and materials; $350 for non-
members. Class is limited to 12 
students. For more info, contact 
Pamela Stutrud Groth at 707-778-
8120 or pamelag@sonic.net. 

�� !�,��"��� � !�%� � ���"��  – 
Wednesdays at 7:30 PM – Masonic 
Hall, 880 Church Street, one block 
off Castro, Mountain View. 
Everyone is welcome, whatever your 
experience level. We have live 
music, friendly folks, and lots of 
fun! For info, contact Meg Laycock 
at 408-255-2111 or meg@jstub.com. 

��	 ������� � 2!�	� � �	"*"	"�������

"�����	!� �!����	 �,"	$�!���

� !�,��"��� $ ��"	��� ) �

��* "�,� � !���$�� � �"��  � �	"*"	&�

/ $!	!�� at www.nordahl-grieg.org 
and 
www.facebook.com/Nordahl.Grieg  
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In September Norway’s Minister of Education and Research, 
Torbjørn Røe Isaksen, officially announced the opening of an 
architectural competition for a new Viking Age Museum at 
Bygdøy in Oslo.  

A companion to the Museum of Cultural History, which is part 
of the University of Oslo, the current Viking Ship Museum in 

Bygdøy is a tourist destination boasting a rich collection of Viking Age artifacts including the Tune, Oseberg, and 
Gokstad ships. Fittingly, the current building was also the product of an architectural competition, won by 
prominent Norwegian architect, Arnstein Arneberg in 1913.  

Due to a lack of sufficient space as well as the need for structural upgrades, in 2013, the Norwegian government 
began evaluating how best to expand and preserve the current building at Bygdøy and consolidate collections from 
the Viking Ship Museum as well as the Museum of Cultural History. With the creation of a new Viking Age 
Museum, the Norwegian government hopes to create a globally leading center for the dissemination of knowledge 
about the Viking Age and ensure future generations’ access to it.  

The Ministry of Education and Research has tasked Statsbygg (the Directorate of Public Construction and Property 
Management) with management of the architectural competition to create the new facility and a winner will be 
selected in March of 2016. Architectural submissions must take into account several requirements that include:  

·  Finding solutions that secure and preserve the Viking collection for future generations in a professional manner, while 
also creating good conditions for display to the public.  

·  Ensuring architectural quality and expressions 
that reflect the importance of the building.  

·  Finding good environmental solutions that 
facilitate and minimize the museum facility’s 
overall environmental footprint.  

·  Finding solutions that combine the old and the 
new building in an appropriate way.  

Set to comprise roughly 13,000 square meters, 
the entire facility will be nearly three times 
larger than the current museum at Bygdøy 
upon completion in autumn of 2017. 

…from SON Newsletter Service 
  

 

Nordahl Hall – Love Your Lodge  
Support the “Nordahl Hall Capital Fund.”  
Help us repair and upgrade Nordahl Hall.   

All donations will be used for improvement projects. 

Your donation*– at any of the following support levels –  
will be listed in Tidende each month. Donations may be 

designated as "In Memory of¼ "  or  "In Honor of¼ ” 
Donations can be made at any time.  
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To the people who do the lutefisk dinner: 

I purchased two tickets – for me and my 
son, but when the day came, I was ill and 
so just my son went. I called Kari Warner 
and asked if there was someone on a 
waiting list that needed a ticket (if sold 
out) they were welcome to mine. She said 
"no" and suggested a plate be sent home 
with my son. 

So I got this bountiful plate and am so 
thankful that you would do that for 
someone. How nice of you all to do that.  

Thanks, again.          Delphine Wishart 
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Love Your Lodge Donations 
/��
�#���������

In Memory of Ann Smestad �
��#���6���#�����
��  (donation, Aug 2015) 

In Memory of Greg Ansok �
��#��#��-  (donation, June 2015) 

������������  (donation, Mar 2015) 

In Memory of Harold Everly �
7���#���
��#�� �'�
�� ������
������
  (donation, Feb 2015) 

In Memory of Karl and Agot Heistein �
��##���6��������$���
��#  (donation, Mar 2014) 

�����������
��#���������  (donation, June 2014) 

2��#8��������
In Memory of Clarian Pintacura �

���#�/�#
�(���  (donations, Nov 2015 and Nov 2014) 

In memory of Noel Whaley  
�
�#�
�,����
� (donation, April 2015) 

���#�������  (donation, Feb 2015) 

2��������#����  (donation, Feb 2015) 

*�(
����������  (donation, Feb 2015) 

In Memory of Hank (Elmer) Graslie �
�����#�6���#����������  (donation, Oct 2014) 

������
�90�$�#��#� (donation, June 2014)�

%�
�������� (donation, June 2014) 

In Memory of Hank (Elmer) Graslie �
�����#�6���#����������  (donation, Mar 2014) 

��#����/�
����#������
�����#��	���
��
(donation, Dec 2013)�

�����#�6���(��������#����#�  (donation, Dec 2013) 

In Memory of John A. Hansen �
*����#���$�#��#  (donation, Nov 2013) 

In Memory of Maybelle Jacobsen  
*����#���$�#��#  (donation, Nov 2013) 

���(������''�����#�
��#�
In Memory of Elmer Graslie �

��#������(���6�'���#���6�'����
  (donation, Mar 2015) 

Tusen Takk for your support! 
Donations made before November 2013 are not listed.  

Please view past issues of Tidende to see the donors and 
honorees from earlier contributions. Takk! 
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  DEADLINE TO SUBMIT ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT ISSUE IS  THE 15TH
 OF EACH MONTH. 

PLEASE EMAIL INFORMATION FOR INCLUSION TO EDITOR@NORDAHL-GRIEG.ORG.  
 

NORDAHL’S  TIDENDE IS PUBLISHED ON THE FIRST OF EACH MONTH 
NORDAHL HALL   �   580 WEST PARR AVENUE, LOS GATOS, CA  95032  �   HALL RENTALS  408-909-9055  �   LODGE 408-374-4454 

BUSINESS MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH  �   sOCIALS WILL BE ANNOUNCED IN THE TIDENDE 
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